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General Meeting Minutes

Monday December 14th, 3:15 – 4:45 p.m.
Raymond High School Library, Raymond, Wash. 
In Attendance: 
Sandy Moser (Community member/Parent), Jerri Hawks (CCAP), Bob Caetano (WBH), Adrianne Lartz (SBHS), Tanya Schiller (NJP), Emily Popovich (TAC/TRL), Ryan Tully (PCSO), Jeffrey Davis (RHS Peer Helpers), Tessa Wilson (RHS Peer Helpers), Kelsey Hopstad (GHC/AmeriCorps), Talitha Cooper (GHC/AmeriCorps), Paul Turner (TAC/WHMA), Becky Fischer (PCYA/TAC), Sharon Block (PCHD/TAC), Donna Hallock (DRC), Lyndsey Owen (TAC/RHS), Jon Ashley (PCSO), Rob Verboomen (RPD), Alyssa Grams (TAC/AmeriCorps), Gracie Manlow (TAC)
Agenda Items:
Emily Popovich called the meeting to order at 3:18 p.m. 
1) The group introduced themselves.
2) Pop Quiz
a) A pop quiz was included in the agenda packet. The group worked together on answering the questions.
i) Name the grant that aims to reduce intergenerational poverty.
(1) The Willapa Community Network (WCN) Mini Grant. Alyssa Grams is the coordinator for the grant.
ii) Name the current board members and their positions.(Hint: There are six!)
(1) Chair: Emily Popovich; Vice Chair: Lyndsey Owen; Secretary: Paul Turner; Treasurer: Jessica Verboomen; Member at Large: Sharon Block; Member at Large: Vacant (Previously held by Laurie Johnson) 
iii) What is Safe Homes Parent Network? 
(1) The Safe Homes Parent Network in an password protected online directory for all parents that sign the Safe Homes pledge. The pledge is an agreement stating that parents will supervise all youth gatherings located on their property. Parents also agree to not supply any alcohol or drugs to students.   
3) Show and Tell  - Jon Ashley  – Pacific County Sheriff’s Office   
a) Due to a work crisis, Jon was unable to present. He will give his presentation at the January meeting. 
4) Minutes
a) The coalition reviewed the October & November meeting minutes
i) Lyndsey Owen made a motion to approve the minutes.

ii) Paul Turner seconded the motion. 

(1) All in favor, no discussion. 

5) Board Reports

a) Chair’s Report – Emily Popovich 
i) Summary of Board Meeting
(a) Asset Builder Award

(i) Emily called for nominations for the Quarter 2 Asset Builder

1. Anyone with a nomination should get them into Gracie before January 4th. 

(b) Administrative Assistant 

(i) TAC is still looking to hire an Administrative Assistant. If anyone is interested in the job, contact TAC staff. 

(c) Community-based Prevention Services

(i) The Health Department is applying for funding to provide more prevention and intervention services in North Pacific County. 

(ii) There is a possibility for the area to receive up to $60,000 worth of funding, about $20,000 for each school. 

(iii) It was asked that TAC write a letter of support for the application. 

1. TAC is looking forward to collaborations with Health and Human Services in the near future!
b) Coordinator Report – Gracie Manlow
i) Town Hall 2016
(1) A meeting is set for Thursday December 17th at 3:00 p.m. 
(a) The meeting will be held at the TAC office, which is at Willapa Behavioral Health.  

(2) Gracie said the committee will be discussing potential speakers and securing dates and venues for the event. 
(a) Josh Ochs, youth social media expert, is a potential speaker. 

(3) Anyone interested in planning the event is welcome to the meeting. 
ii) Safe Homes Parent Network
(a) As mentioned earlier, TAC will be regenerating this program into the three schools.  

iii) Millage Grant

(1) TAC is expected receive about $1,200 for Teen TAC Nights.

(a) These funds will help cover the cost of unallowable DFC costs, such as refreshments. 

iv) WCN Grant

(1) TAC applied for a WCN Mini Grant. 

(a) These funds will supply refreshments and prize incentives for the students. 

(b) Gracie explained, the After Prom Party is open to all high school students, therefore, students who may not be able to afford to attend prom, will still get to participate and have fun. 

(c) Also, by offering safe alternative activities on high profile “partying” nights, TAC is working to reduce teen substance abuse. Substance abuse, over time, could contribute to intergenerational poverty.  
6) AmeriCorps Report – Alyssa Grams 
a) Update
i) TAC Peer Helpers 

(1) Alyssa reported that the Peer Helpers are really excited about the funding for TAC Teen Nights. 
(a) The South Bend Peer Helpers are currently planning an Open Mic night at Elixir. 

(i) The date is Wednesday January 20th at 5:30 p.m. 

(2) Jeffrey Davis, Raymond Peer Helper President, gave a report on his senior project. 

(a) Jeffrey held a week long suicide prevention week at Raymond High School. 

(b) Using the help of Peer Helpers, Jeffrey did a variety of events throughout the week. 

(i) Jeffrey had a table during lunchtime which featured celebrities and athletes that have struggled with depression. 

(ii) Jeffrey also did classroom presentations, about youth suicide, to each grade.
(iii) 29 students participated in an activity called “Every 13 minutes”. In the United States, a person commits suicide every 13 minutes. Students participating in the activity kept silent during their designated time to symbolize suicides in the US.

(iv) Finally, Jeffrey’s closing ceremonies went very well. His speech is available on Facebook. 

(v) Alyssa emphasized how well the suicide prevention week went and congratulated Jeffrey on his hard work. 
ii) WCN Mini Grants
(1) The WCN Mini Grants were due December 11th. 

(2) In total, there were 12 submissions to the grant. 

(3) Notifications will be made on January 8th.  

iii) Tap Summit 
(1) Alyssa attended the Tobacco Free Alliance of Pierce County or TAP Summit this past Friday. 

(2) While at the summit, Alyssa received a lot of information regarding e-cigarettes, vaping, and new laws being brought to legislature. 

(a) There are some state coalitions that are proposing increasing the legal tobacco age to 21.    

(i) Alyssa thought TAC could submit a letter of support for this new proposal. 

iv) Social Norms Campaign 
(1)  Alyssa is working a positive norms campaign. 

(2) Using information from the Healthy Youth Survey, Alyssa is creating info graphics surrounding marijuana and alcohol use. 

(3) The message is intended to diminish the “Everyone is doing it”, notion. 

(4) Alyssa is creating graphs based on county results and graphs with school specific information. 

7) Committee Reports
a) Capacity Building Committee – Lyndsey Owen 
i) Lyndsey said that the Capacity Building Committee will begin reaching out to past TAC members in hopes to reengage them in the coalition. 
(1) TAC had one new member to vote in: 
(a) Kent Smaciarz – Grays Harbor College 

(i) Emily Popovich called for an all in favor vote.

(ii) Motion passed, no discussion.  
b) Financial Committee –Jessica Verboomen

i) Bob reported on behalf of Jessica Verboomen.
ii) Gracie is working to complete budget justifications for FY 15-16 Carryover and FY 16-17 budget. 

(1) Once those are complete, the coalition will review and approve. 

iii) The board is still working to select attendees for the CADCA National Leadership Forum.
c) Substance Abuse Prevention Committee
i) Contracts

(1) Gracie reported the Raymond Police Department was signed and completed. 

(2) SBPD was sent a reminder email regarding their contract.

(3) PCSO is reviewing the additions to their contract. 

(a) Gracie and Sharon added reimbursement for officer time and mileage for costs related to incinerating the drop box medications. 

ii) Reports

(1) This month, the prevention consultants were asked to fill out the anonymous Survey Monkey reports. 

(2) Gracie received three reports and shared them with the group. 

(3) Overall, the information will be very beneficial to measure the success of the program. 

iii) The next SAPC meeting will be Monday, January 11th @ 1:30 p.m. in the TAC Office. 
8) Board Elections
a) The group reviewed nominees for the board positions. 
i) Vice Chair: Sharon Block

ii) Secretary: Jon Ashley

iii) Treasurer: Vacant

iv) Members at Large: Donna Hallock, Becky Fischer, and Kent Smaciarz

v) Lyndsey Owen will move to the Chair position.

vi) Emily Popovich will move to the Immediate Past Chair position. 

b) Emily Popovich made a motion to accept the board nominations as is, even if there is an extra member at large. 

i) Emily said the Treasurer duties could be dispersed as necessary among Members at Large. 

c) Emily called “All in Favor” for all board nominees. 

i) Motion passed.
9) Drug Free Communities (DFC) Reports: 
i) Expenses

(1) Bob Caetano reported that more grant money needs to be spent in order to avoid another carryover.  

ii) Match
(1) Match looks standard for the first two months of the grant. 
(2) Gracie emphasized for all coalition members to turn in their individual match tracking forms. 
10) Call for January Agenda Items
a) Show and Tell 
i) Jon Ashley – Pacific County Sheriff’s Office
ii) Adrianne Lartz – South Bend High School 

b) Asset Builder 
c) TAC Peer Helper Update
d) Welcome new TAC Board!
11) Member Announcements
a) Tanya Schiller announced that Grays Harbor County and Northwest Justice Project will be putting on a Crisis Intervention Training in April. 

i) The event will be open to Grays Harbor residents first, then, possibly, Pacific County residents. 

b) Talitha Cooper said there will be free Financial Literacy classes offered through Grays Harbor College. 

i) Classes will begin January 6th at 4:00 p.m. 

c) Jeffrey Davis announced that the Raymond Senior Class is sponsoring an all-you-can-eat pancake breakfast on Saturday December 19th from 8:00 a.m. – 12:00 p.m. 

i) Tickets will be available at the door. 

d) Jon Ashley reported that the Naselle School District is interested in getting more involved in TAC. They would like to explore the opportunity of having a prevention consultant in their schools. 

e) Jon Ashley also mentioned that he will be speaking on an alumni panel later this week. 

i) This event is from South Bend and Raymond High School juniors and seniors. 

f) Donna Hallock said the WIT program (We’re in this Together), funded by state coordination of services, will be integrating into Pacific County. If anyone is interested in working a WIT weekend, please contact Donna. 

i) There will be a Pacific County and Grays Harbor combined weekend, which is January 15th & 16th. 

g) Kelsey Hopstad spoke about the FORTE Logo contest. Open to all high school students and there are plenty of prizes available. 

h) Lyndsey Owen said January 7th and 14th will be the next classes in the 40 Developmental Assets Parenting Series. They are held at 6:00 p.m. in the Raymond High School Home Economics room. 

i) Free classes to all Pacific County Parents. 

(1) Dinner and childcare are provided!

i) Ryan Tully reported that Susie Bradbury has received confirmation from all three north Pacific County high schools for hosting the DUI simulator. More information will be available soon. 

j) Ryan Tully, Rob Verboomen and Jon Ashley all said the Shop with a Cop event went great. In total, 26 students participated this year. 

Meeting was adjourned at 4:45 p.m. 
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